 Pittsburg Rotary Club
Board of Directors Meeting
November 13, 2018
Members present:  Zach Adams, Bob Burk, John Clark, Lynette Downing, Brett Dunbar, Kathleen Flannery, Pam Henderson, Becky May, Angela Meyer, Cristy Mitchell, Johnna Norton, Julie Reams, Laura Samford, Jeff Wilbert
Members absent:  Joe Leek

Guests present:  Marsha Wallace
Bob Burk called the meeting to order at 11:04 a.m.  Bob asked for changes or additions to the October 10, 2018 minutes.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes.  Motion passed. 

Secretary’s Report – Pam Henderson 

· Total membership at current is 90:  74 active, 11 R85, 4 honorary, 1 leave of absence.  Year-to-date: Two members terminated, one new member and Bryce Anderson will be inducted this month.
· Attendance average July 1, 2018 to current is 72% with make-ups factored into the number.  October tentative is 77.8%.  

· Those on attendance probation are making progress expect for a handful.  Pam will email the few below 20% to Bob, Cristy and Johnna so personal conversations can take place.

· We are progressing well with our Presidential Citation goals.

Treasurer’s Report – Jeff Wilbert

· Checking - $8,245.33; Money market - $23,645.04; Rotary Leffler Park - $7,680.66
· Meal charges for October were $56.  Johnna will ask the hospital to refresh the meal rotation for January through June.  Board showed interest in discussing pre-payment or ticket options in the future should problems arise again.
· The Gorilla Grind raised $4,829.  The most successful one to date.  Rockoberfest cleared $2,846. 

· DACdb renewal in the amount of $495 was paid.

· Talby Ewers has relocated because of his job.  His employer will pay outstanding dues, but he should be dropped as a member immediately.

President’s Report – Bob Burk

· He is still considering the celebrity bowling event.
Committee Chair Reports  

Club Administration – Cristy Mitchell

· Cristy distributed prospective donation request forms and community grant request forms.  She utilized the district grant criteria as a guide for the club’s philanthropy giving process.  For a donation request to be considered by the board, it will need to meet the one of the criteria areas and have a board member carry the submission in writing.  Once all budgeted funds are disbursed, no other donation requests will be considered for the Rotary year.  Suggested additions to the grant form included amount of previous awarded grants from the club and the organization’s contact information.
· Cristy needs volunteers to plan a month of programs.  Joe Hart has programs lined up for December.
Membership – Johnna Norton 

· The New Member Orientation held in October went well.  Another one will be planned for March.
· Prospective new members include:  Bryce Anderson, Lacy Nickelson, Lindsay Shoemaker and Mark Scheibe.

· Presidential Citation goals include an increase of our retention rate from 83% to 84%.  Working on retention and creating a mentor program by utilizing sponsors and encouraging them to engage and educate their new member(s).  

Service – Joe Leek absent

· Jess Hudson will lead the Salvation Bell Ringing project for one more year.

· Jeff Elliott is coordinating the 3rd grade dictionary distribution.  Dictionaries have been ordered and cost is $852.

Foundation – Julie Reams
· Elias Tawil will receive his second Paul Harris Fellow at today’s meeting.  Julie is working with Jeff Elliott to get Ann Elliott’s Paul Harris Fellow.

· Goal:  increase automatic bank drafts from the membership.

Public Relations – Zach Adams 

· Looking into creating a shared calendar for events and service projects.


Rotaract – Zach Adams

· Becky May is working on obtaining names of members and interested members.  There have been discussions on increasing membership and continuity of leadership by contacting former local Interact members to join PSU Rotaract.  Frontenac Interact Club will hopefully become a feeder for Rotaract.

Youth Services – Becky May 
· We co-sponsored Megan Loudermilk with the Sunrise Club for RYLA.  We will have her as a program speaker in the spring.

· Student of the month program has started.
· Getting her committee together to prepare the 4-way speech contest in the spring.

Old Business

· The board discussed the Centennial Bench project which was to be placed at Block 22.  A motion was made to move the bench’s location to the Lord’s Diner as that is our club’s flagship project and customers need places outside to sit while waiting.  Bob will contact Jay Byers to discuss placemat options.  Zach will look into pricing for a plasma cut Rotary bench. 
New Business

· A member suggested placing a sign at Rotary Leffler Park with our meeting date, time and location.  The board was not certain those visiting the park were our desired audience.  The Rotary signage at the city entrances needs to be updated.  Project costs might be able to be share with Sunrise and Frontenac.  Pam will check with Daron to make sure the city is okay with us updating the current signs.
Good of the Order
· Frontenac Rotary will celebrate its’ 40th birthday in 2019.

· Board nominations will be taken during today’s meeting.  Elections will be held on December 4.  In preparation, Kathleen will convene the President’s Council after today’s meeting to select a President Nominee-Nominee.

Next board meeting is December 11 at 11 a.m. at the Via Christi Hospital Centennial Conference, 5th floor.

Meeting adjourned 11:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Henderson, Secretary

